Board of Directors Meeting

CMT/ABATE

Veterans of Foreign Wars, Post 9851

73R New Shackle Island Rd.

Hendersonville, TN 37075

December 11, 2011

The meeting was called to order by Brooklyn Tom at 1:00 p.m.

Every one stood for the Pledge of Allegiance followed by a moment of silence for our fallen brother and sisters.  

Jack opened the meeting with a prayer.

Roll Call by Secretary, 25 present and 4 absent.  Two members absent were excused and two were unexcused.
	
	
	
	
	
	Present
	
	Absent

	Corp Director
	
	Brooklyn Tom 
	X
	
	

	Asst. Corp Director
	Marlin Rood
	
	X
	
	

	Corporate Secretary
	Brenda Redditt
	X
	
	

	Corporate Treasure
	Bette Stewart
	X
	
	

	Legislative
	
	Rhonda Rae Williams
	
	
	

	Safety & Education
	Batman
	
	X
	
	

	Membership
	
	Al Nelson
	
	X
	
	

	Newspaper
	
	Amy Flatt
	
	
	
	X

	Products
	
	FaithHawkins
	
	
	X
	
	

	Activities Director
	Kevin Chapnick
	X
	
	

	Chaplain
	
	Jack Jones
	
	X
	
	

	NCOM
	
	April Richardson
	X
	
	

	MRF
	
	Rhonda Rae Williams
	X
	
	

	Webmaster
	
	Bob Celmer
	
	X
	
	

	PR/Communication
	Carol Simpson
	
	
	X

	Parliamentarian
	Johann Forbus
	X
	
	

	Office Manager
	Dean Lucas
	
	X
	
	

	Sgt at Arms
	
	Bulitt (George Patrick)
	X
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Charters
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	At Large
	
	Johann Forbus
	X
	
	

	Buffalo River
	
	Lisa Darden
	
	
	
	X

	Caney Fork
	
	Jeff Parker
	
	X
	
	

	Dickson/Humphreys/Hickman
	Terry Davis (Beefy)
	X
	
	

	Knoxville
	
	April Richardson
	X
	
	

	Montgomery County
	Jesse Henne
	X
	
	

	Music City
	
	Wendal Baldwin
	X
	
	

	Nashville
	
	Jack Jones
	
	X
	
	

	North East Tenn
	Eric Anderson
	
	
	X

	Piney River
	
	Reed Smith
	
	X
	
	

	Robertson County
	Roland Verchota
	X
	
	

	Smith/Wilson
	
	Bulitt (George Patrick)
	X
	
	

	Stones River
	
	Teresa HimpHill
	X
	
	

	Sumner County
	Mark Davis
	
	X
	
	

	Tennessee Valley
	Mark "Yog" Moore
	X
	
	

	Upper Cumberland
	Lee Francis
	
	
	X
	
	

	Wheels of Thunder
	Bob Celmer
	
	X
	
	


MARLIN’S MOTION: Approve September 11, 2011 minutes as posted on the 


Website. 

Dean seconded the motion. 
Question called.

A vote was taken by showing of hands and the motion passed unanimously.
Kevin gave trophies to the Points Rodeo winners. Beefy was the State Championship winner and Patches was State Championship rider. 
Brooklyn Tom stated Spence “Doc” Perry is in the hospital and Carol Simpson had a stroke. We need to keep them in our prayers. 
DEANS’S MOTION: Accept Stones River as a new charter. 

Jack seconded the motion. 

No Discussion.

Question called.

A vote was taken with a show of hands and the motion passed unanimously.
Marlin asked each charter to give only essential details of charter activities due to time constraints. 

Charter Reports 

All charters gave an overview of activities each charter has planned in the future and events held since the last BOD.
Director
Brooklyn Tom stated in March two elections would be held. They are State Director and Secretary. He is not running but Dean Lucas is and he supports him 100%. He did not know if there would be any other candidates.  
Assistant Director
Marlin stated each charter must have a Membership Coordinator. The Membership Coordinator is one of the most important jobs because any member who needs to renew should be called and reminded of their renewal. In order to grow our organization, we must enroll new members and retain old ones. 
Secretary

No report.

Treasury
Bette stated the organization has, to date, made a profit in 2011. Faith has done a great job on selling products and newspaper ads increased. The Safety Grant program for 2011 will be completed by the end of February and monies will have been disbursed.
Legislative
Rhonda stated there were 21 legislative retreat attendees, but only 4 charters were represented. Membership is important, but each charter also needs a legislative position filled. Sometimes information is needed quickly or information needs to be passed quickly and the best way to pass this information to charters is through their legislative representative.  
Joe Karr was killed by an unlicensed drive and we will be working on introducing a “Right of Way” bill. Jerry and Angie will be champion promoters when this bill is written. 
The next legislative retreat will be on Saturday, June 9th before the board meeting on June 10th and the last retreat in 2012 will be December 8th before December 9th board meeting. February 7th will be Legislative Rally Day at the Capitol. 
Rhonda has asked four members to be legislative coordinators. They are Scott, Johann, Tony Dobbs, and Tony Gobble. 
Rhonda has received a quote for 10,000 postcards. The price is $309.00.

KEVIN’S MOTION: To give Rhonda permission to shop the quoted price of 10,000 postcards and to purchase with + or – 10% variable.
Dean seconded the motion. 

No Discussion.

Question called.

A vote was taken with a show of hands and the motion passed unanimously.

Rhonda advised Charters to be knowledgeable of opponents and make wise decisions when supporting companies. 
There was much discussion concerning what to attach/eliminate on the current bills on file. 

DEAN’S MOTION: To submit two clean bills.
Kevin seconded the motion. 

Discussion: We already have enough laws on the books.

                      We need laws already on books to be enforced. 
Question called.
Brooklyn Tom advised a vote of “yes” will be to go forward with new bill and vote of “no” will prevent any future action.

A vote was taken with a show of hands …. 4 voted “yes” and 10 voted “no”. The motion failed. 
APRIL’S MOTION: To write MRF letter to thank them for their support.
Bette seconded the motion. 

 Discussion was held.

Question called.
A vote was taken with show of hands …. 4 voted “yes” and 12 voted “no”. The motion failed. 
DEAN’S MOTION: To send MRF $300.00 to renew membership.
 Yog seconded the motion. 

No discussion.
Question called.
A vote was taken with a show of hands and the motion passed unanimously.

Safety & Education
Batman said part of the grant money was used for purchasing items to decorate the trailer in the Christmas parade. Some of the bikes exited the parade before it was over due to bikes overheating. The grant committee is working on “Don’t Ride Fried” event to be in February. 

JOHANN’S MOTION: Bette to be placed as the Coordinator of the Safety and Education Grant. Johann will be placed as Comptroller of the Safety and Education Grant. Carol will work with development of the Safety and Education Grant.  
Dean seconded the motion. 

Discussion was held.
Question called.
A vote was taken with a show of hands and the motion passed unanimously.

KEVIN’S MOTION: To assign an interim in the PR/Communications position until Carol’s health improves.

Dean seconded the motion. 

Discussion was held.

Question called.

A vote was taken with show of hands …. 1 voted “yes” and 11 voted “no”. The motion failed. 
Membership

Al said we must retain and increase membership. Piney River was the winner of the membership trophy with a 25% increase. 
Marl stated we should re-think our process because Charters with large membership are at a disadvantage. 
Products
Faith stated she had only one response to the 30th Anniversary request. If you are creative, please send her a 30th Anniversary sample. She had products for sell if anyone was interested. 

Activities
Kevin stated the 2012 activities were proclaimed before the board meeting. He attended Meeting of the Minds along with Rhonda, Carol, and Jack. Each member attended a different workshop. He attended the Law workshop. 
The committee is currently working on the 2012 Poker Run and Charters to obtain sponsorships for this state wide event. The sponsors’ names must be in the home office by February 17th by the close of the business day. The books will improve from last year with one of the improvements being an inclusion of a table of contents. The competition will begin the first week in March and conclude October 6th. 

The new AMA rates will be announced in January with a possible increase. The form must not be copied because certain parts must be in red. Please contact Kevin if you need additional forms for your events. At each event, the yellow sign must be posted at the gate. If you need a copy of the official rules, please contact Kevin.

The New Year’s Kick Off party will be Jan 21st, at Days Inn, 211 N. 1st Street. The cost is $10 for non-members and free to members. Please bring a cover dish. A lot of previous directors and other dignitaries will be present to honor the 30th Anniversary. 
BETTE’S MOTION: To spend no more than $100 for six handmade trophies. 
Dean seconded the motion. 

No Discussion.

Question called. 

A vote was taken with a show of hands and the motion passed unanimously.

Chaplain
No report

NCOM
Angel stated the conference in Memphis went well. The 2012 conference will be held in Indianapolis on May 11th, 12th, and 13th. She had given a report to each director, but if a copy is needed, please contact her. 
Office

Dean stated on November 30th the mailing address was changed to P.O. Box 1991, Madison, TN 37116. Please make note of change.

Webmaster

Bob stated Web traffic is down. He apologized because he did not have time to post some events on the Web. Please send any events you would like listed and he will try to get them posted. 

Rhonda stated she would like to see a professional develop a new Web page for CMT/ABATE. She is currently paying someone for her personal Web approximately $150 year and this would be a good investment for the organization. She will have more information to share at the next BOD meeting. Bob stated we should make sure someone in our organization will still be able to make changes on the site if needed. 
Old Business
The land committee is still looking for the right piece of property to present to the board for its consideration.

Johanna had mailed the board members earlier in the month the Operating Procedures First Printed Draft. After much discussion on the new procedures, the following motion was made.    
RHONDA’S MOTION: Johann will compile the new procedure manual and share 
this information. Each board member will receive a copy. The board members will have 60 days to review and make suggestions for changes before it is put on the agenda for vote.

Jack seconded the motion.


Discussion was held.


Question called.

A vote was taken with a show of hands and the motion passed unanimously.

A drawing was held for the Rider Education course and Nashville won the drawing. 
New Business
Dean asked if CMT/ABATE should offer lifetime memberships? Currently, lifetime members have received newsletter which cost the organization money. AMA stopped offering lifetime memberships because it was a bad financial deal. 

DEAN’S MOTION: On December 31, 2011 at midnight to stop taking lifetime membership.
No second. Motion was withdrawn.
Discussion: Lifetime membership recipient should receive newsletter electronically.

Lifetime members should pay a $25.00 booster fee each year.

Lifetime members should be verified to make sure they are still around and if they would want to continue receiving a paper newsletter.
Need to stop the bleeding on lifetime members who are not active.

There were 12 lifetime members present.

Need to raise lifetime membership fee.

By-Laws will need to be changed. 

MARLIN’S MOTION: Each lifetime member should be contacted each year and asked the following questions. 

1) Are you currently receiving the newsletter?

2) Would you like to continue to receive the newsletter?

3) Will you take the newsletter electronically?

4) Should rates be raised for lifetime members?

Wally seconded motion.

A vote was taken with a show of hands. Ten members voted yes and four voted no. The motion passed. 

Membership will be responsible for contacting each lifetime member. 

DEAN’S MOTION: On December 31, 2011 at midnight lifetime membership will increase to $300.00.

Wally seconded the motion.
Question called.

A vote was taken with a show of hands and the motion passed unanimously.

FAITH’s MOTION: For each charter who enrolls 10 new members in one month will receive a CMT/ABATE T-shirt.

No second. Motion was withdrawn.

Brooklyn Tom stated Charters should try to increase their pledges for 2012.

The next BOD will be March 11, 2012.

WENDALL’S MOTION: To adjourn the meeting.

Dean seconded the motion.

Question called.

A vote was taken with a show of hands and the motion passed unanimously. 

The meeting was adjourned at 4:05 p.m.
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